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COUNCIL ACTIONS 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
January 30, 2017 

 

¶ Passed a Resolution of Appreciation 

for Pauline M. Edwards, 

Administrative Assistant, for her 

fourteen (14) years of service to the 

Village 

 

¶ Passed a Resolution Authorizing the 

City Manager to accept the 2016 

Green Area gifts 

 

¶ Passed a Resolution authorizing the 

City Manager to employ an engineer to 

prepare plans and specifications for 

street rehabilitation, equipment, 

supplies and other special capital 

improvement projects, advertise for 

bids, and award contracts for the 

construction of said work and purchase 

of said equipment/supplies 

 

¶ Announced 2017 Village Council 

Meeting Dates 

 

¶ Announced the 2017 Community 

Forum – April 26, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in 

Council Chambers 
 

 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 

ACTIONS 

January 17, 2017 

 

¶ Not Approved – A variance request by Rohit Nayak at 8375 Beacon 

Hill for a covered patio addition on the rear of the existing home was 

denied.  The request was to reduce the required 20’ setback between a 

principal structure and an accessory structure to 14’.  The Commission 

found that the request did not meet two out of the four variance review 

criteria and the property owner had other locations to place the 

addition that would meet the setback requirements.   

 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

AGENDA 

February 15, 2017 

 

¶ Case #17-002:  The Camargo Club is requesting Special Exception 

approval for the renovation of the golf practice range facility, 

relocation of the short game range, and the construction of a new golf 

instruction building.  They will also be requesting a variance for the 

installation of a 5’ to 8’ high serpentine landscape berm designed to 

screen the practice facility from Shawnee Run Road.  The Camargo 

Club operates under the continuing jurisdiction of the Planning 

Commission as an approved Special Exception.  The property is 

located at 8605 Shawnee Run Road.   

 

¶ Case #17-003:  Cincinnati Country Day School is requesting 

Special Exception approval for the replacement of a temporary/

seasonal soccer field scoreboard with a permanent scoreboard in the 

same location.  CCDS operates under the continuing jurisdiction of the 

Planning Commission as an approved Special Exception.  The 

property is located at 6905 Given Road.   

Village of Indian Hill Public Meeting Dates 

All meetings held in Council Chambers 

Please see back page for a complete listing of Village Public 

meeting dates & times. 

COPY DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 

February 17, 2017 
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ARMSTRONG CHAPEL UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH 

5125 Drake Road 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45243—561-4220 

www.armstrongchapel.org 

David Brown, Senior Pastor 

Kathleen Kisner, Associate Pastor 

Stanley Lawrence, Associate Pastor 

Kyle Hazen, Pastor to Students 

8:20 a.m. Traditional Worship in Old Chapel 

9:40 a.m. Traditional Worship in Sanctuary 

11:11 a.m. Contemporary Worship in Worship Ctr. 

Adult Christian Education at 8:20, 9:40, 10:00  

& 11:00 

Student Christian Education at 9:40 

Children’s Christian Education at 9:40 & 11:00 

Nursery care provided at 9:40 & 11:00 

Student Ministries on Wed. at 7:00 p.m. 

THE INDIAN HILL CHURCH 

Episcopal-Presbyterian 

6000 Drake Road 

Telephone: 561-6805 

www.indianhillchurch.org 

Rev. Stephen Caine, Presbyterian Minister 

Rev. George Sherrill, Episcopal Priest 

Jennifer Taylor, Dir. Of Youth, Children & Family 

Ministries 

Worship Schedule: Sunday 8 am & 10:30 am 

(Alternating Services: Episcopal/Presbyterian) 

Nursery/Preschool care provided 10:30 am 

Sunday School (K-7th grade) 10:30 am 

Adult Ed Forum 9 am (Sept-May) 

 

CINCINNATI FRIENDS MEETING 
8075 Keller Road—791-0788 

www.cincinnatifriends.org 

Jim Newby, Minister 

SUNDAY: 

Adult Discussion 10:00 a.m. 

Meeting for Worship 11:00 a.m. 

Children’s Sunday School 11:00 a.m. 

Nursery and childcare provided 

 

SONRISE COMMUNITY CHURCH 
8136 Wooster Pike, Cincinnati, Ohio 45227 

513-576-6000 

www.sonrise-church.com 

Facebook: facebook.com/SonRiseCommunityChurch 

Twitter: @sonrisec 

Contemporary Worship & K-6 Programs: 

Sundays @ 9 a.m. & 11 a.m. 

Childcare provided at both services 

Jr. & Sr. High Sundays @ 6 p.m. 

HORIZON COMMUNITY CHURCH 
3950 Newtown Rd. 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45244 

 513-272-5800 www.horizoncc.com 

“Yours to Explore” 

Schedule of Sunday Services: 8:50 a.m. Equipping 

Service, 10:00 a.m. & 11:10 a.m. Exploring Service 

Separate programs offered for infants through high 

school students 

 

GREENACRES ARTS CENTER 
8400 Blome Road, 45243 

513-793-2787 

 

AUDIT REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Mayor Daniel Feigelson 

George M. Gibson  Don Siekmann 

Michael Sewell  Paul C. Riordan 

THE VILLAGE OF INDIAN HILL, OHIO 
OFFICIAL DIRECTORY 

VILLAGE COUNCIL 

6525 Drake Road 

Daniel J. Feigelson, Mayor 

John B. Armstrong 

Molly R. Barber 

Melissa S. Cowan 

Mark D. Kuenning 

Donald C. McGraw 

Abbot A. Thayer 

 

VILLAGE STAFF 

Dina C. Minneci, City Manager 

Jonathan D. West, Assistant City Manager 

Paul C. Riordan, Clerk/Compt. 

Don Crain, Solicitor 

Scott Gully, Finance Director / Tax Commissioner 

561-6500 

Chuck Schlie, Chief of Police 

561-7000 

911 (Emergency) 

Jason Adkins, Superintendent Water Works & Public 

Works Departments 

831-3712 

Rick Babcock, Manager/Park Ranger of Grand Valley 

Preserve 

979-6221 

Steve Ashbrock, Fire Chief 

561-7926 (Business) 

911 (Fire call) 

Tim Ingram, Health Commissioner 

 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Paul F. Madden, Chairperson 

Joe Rhodenbaugh 

Rita Stolper 

Abbot A. Thayer 

Richard C. Wiggers 

 

GREEN AREAS  

ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Mrs. Wendy McAdams, Chairperson 

Mrs. Helen Black 

Mr. David Burleigh 

Mr. Randy Cooper 

Mr. Jeffrey Graham 

Mrs. Pat Hinkley 

Mr. Scott Holzapfel 

Mrs. Campbell Jolly 

Mrs. Cynthia King 

Mrs. Trish Krehbiel 

Mrs. Jenny Magro 

Mrs. Ellen Schiefer 

Mr. Tre Sheldon 

Mrs. Liz Tilton 

Mr. Casey Ward 

 

STANLEY M. ROWE ARBORETUM 
4600 Muchmore Road—561-5151 

Christopher P. Daeger 

 

GUN CLUB REPRESENTATIVE 
Dick Steuerwald, Range Supervisor 831-0994 

Jack Basham, Asst Supervisor 831-0994 

Thomas C. Rink, Village Representative 

 

PERSONNEL ADVISORY &  

APPEALS BOARD 
Kim Burke, Chairperson 

Eric Holzapfel 

George Glover 

THE HEART CHURCH MINISTRIES  

OF CAMP DENNISON 

10048 Campbell St, Camp Dennison OH 45111 

513-831-5659 

Alfred B Winters Jr, Pastor 

10:45 am Sunday Worship Service 

7:00 pm Tues Night Bible Study & Perfecting Class 

2:30 pm 1st Saturdays, Ministry of Love at Heartland 

of Madeira Nursing Home 

7:00 pm 4th Friday Men & Women Fellowship (please 

call for Host/Hostess location for the month) 

 

INDIAN HILL EXEMPTED 

VILLAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
6855 Drake Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio 45243 

Kim Martin Lewis, President 

Eddie Hooker, Vice President 

Nancy Aichholz, Lyle Fiore & Elizabeth Johnston 

 

Dr. Mark T. Miles, Supt.                272-4500 

Julie J. Toth, Clerk-Treas.                272-4522 

Indian Hill High School                272-4550 

Indian Hill Middle School                272-4642 

Indian Hill Elementary School                272-4703 

Indian Hill Primary School                          272-4754 

 

RECREATION COMMISSION 
John Blazic, Chairman                791-4718 

Jack Alley, Program Coordinator                 979-6212 

www.ihrecsports.com 

 

INDIAN HILL HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

891-1873 

Mrs. Eric Holzapfel, President 

Mr. Chip Hunter, Vice President 

Mrs. Frank Welsh, Vice President 

Mr. Edgar Cox, Secretary 

Mr. James Barber, Treasurer 

 

BULLETIN EDITOR 
Kari Zenni 

All questions concerning copy of the  

Bulletin should be directed to the Village office at 

561-6500 or kzenni@ihill.org 

 

ST. GERTRUDE PARISH 

Miami Ave. & Shawnee Run Rd. 

Church 561-5954 

School 561-8020 

Religious Education 561-8369 

www.stgertrude.org 

Fr. Andre-Joseph LaCasse, O.P. Pastor 

Sister Mary Aquinas, O.P. Principal 

Shari Siebert, Dir. of Religious Education 

Mass Schedule: 

Daily: 7:00, 8:00 & 11:30 a.m. 

Saturday: 4:30 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 a.m. 

12:30 & 6:00 p.m. 

 

THE INDIAN HILL CLUB 

SWIM & TENNIS 

Dot Lane off Shawnee Run Road 

Across from St. Gertrude, www.ihclub.com 

 

INDIAN HILL WINTER CLUB 

10005 Fletcher Road 

Camp Dennison, OH 45111 

513-576-9444 

ihwinterclub.com 
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ATTENTION:  

2016 VILLAGE INCOME TAX FORM CHANGES 

The 2016 Income Tax Return form is now available on 

the Village’s website under the “Forms” tab.  Beginning 

this year, the Village will no longer be mailing out the 

income tax forms.  Over the past years, the use of the 

mailed Village tax forms by residents has declined 

significantly; therefore, the Village, will eliminate the 

mass form mailing in an effort to reduce 

costs.  However, to assist with the income tax process, 

the Village will be mailing out a reminder tax postcard 

that will include instructions, deadlines, and contact 

information.  In addition, the Village will have tax forms 

available at the Administration Office. 

 

Please also be aware that the Village Council reduced 

the income tax rate to 0.55% for the 2016 Indian Hill tax 

return that is due on April 18, 2017.  For questions 

regarding the tax rate reduction or additional information 

regarding the 2016 income tax filing season, please do 

not hesitate to contact Scott Gully, Finance Director/Tax 

Commissioner, at 513-561-6500. 

At the Employee Holiday Luncheon in December, twenty-one Village staff members were honored for their 

years of service to Indian Hill residents and surrounding communities. These individuals represent a vast 

amount of dedication, experience, knowledge, professionalism and ability.  Their commitment to the Village 

mission of providing high quality and beyond-the-call-of-duty customer service on a daily basis is 

commendable.  The following are those recognized for 2016: 

 

   5 Years     20 Years 

   John Burton – Grand Valley   Mark Feldhues – Service Worker 

   Rick Robinson – Septic Inspector  Ken Irwin – Water Plant Operator 

         Mark Milliron - Dispatcher 

   10 Years     Richard Seibert – Service Worker 

   Rachel Lefker – Dispatcher   Ron Wilmoth – Service Worker 

   Art Speer - System Maintenance 

 

   15 Years     25 Years 

   Pat Gruber – Service Worker   Jerry Hensley – Parks Foreman 

   Ernie Hudson – Ranger   Mike Rankin – Service Worker 

   Billy McNichols – Service Worker  David Smith – Service Worker 

   Mike Profitt – Water Works Foreman Eric Weiss – Service Worker 

   David Yeager – Collections Foreman  Chuck WIllenbrink – Service Worker 

   Kari Zenni – Administrative Assistant 

  

35 Years 

Paul Riordan  

  Clerk-Comptroller   

VILLAGE RECOGNIZES  

YEARS OF SERVICE 
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APPRECIATION TO THOSE 

WHO DONATED TO GREEN AREAS 
 

In 2016, the Green Areas Trust expanded by 1.5302 acres. 

Through the generosity of the residents listed below, the Trust 

now comprises more than 3,000 acres of preserved natural land 

in Indian Hill. Please join Village Council and the Green Areas 

Advisory Committee in expressing appreciation to: 

 

Hari and Rekha Budev 

 

The Green Areas Advisory Committee encourages residents to 

consider green areas donations throughout the year. Those 

living in a five acre zone may reduce their lot down to 3 acres (2 

plus acre gift). Three acre lot residents may reduce their lot 

down to 2 acres (1 plus acre gift).  Many past donors have 

enjoyed tax benefits as a result of their contributions in addition 

to the satisfaction of being an integral part of preserving the 

Village’s mission of maintaining a rural community. 

 

For questions regarding the green areas donations, please 

contact Jon West, Assistant City Manager, at 561-6500.  

Green Areas will once again sponsor a bird walk at Grand Valley Preserve for residents and guests on 

Sunday, March 19 from 9:00 – 11:30 am. We look forward to joining our leader Mike Kravitz in search of 

migrating birds coming through our area on their journey north. Mark your calendars! 

GRAND VALLEY SPRING BIRD WALK 
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JANUARY 

¶ Announced  16.8 acres of total Green Area 

donations in 2015 

¶ Little Red Schoolhouse/Albers Wood/Sutphin 

Tract presentation by Mrs. Lindsay McLean 

 

FEBRUARY 

¶ Ohio Bluebird Society presentation by Mr. Kurt Gaertner 

¶ Received $100 donation from Mr. Dave Couch for green 

area preservation 

 

MARCH 

¶ Introduced new members Mrs. Pat Hinkley and Mrs. Trish 

Krehbiel 

¶ Stephan Field presentation by Mr. Don Stephan 

 

APRIL 

¶ Campbell Jolly organized Bird Watch at Grand Valley – 29 

attendees 

¶ Green Acres presentation by Mr. Carter Randolph 

 

MAY 

¶ 2015 Water Quality Project presentation by Indian Hill 

High School students 

 

JUNE 

¶ Acknowledged appreciation for outgoing members – Mr. 

Mike Morgan  

¶ Presentation on request for grazing rights on Green Area 

property located on Hopewell Road 

¶ Whelping Shed presentation by Mr. Jerry Hensley 

SEPTEMBER 

¶ Introduced new Chairperson Wendy McAdams 

¶ Introduced new City Engineer/Project Manager – Mrs. 

Kathy Wade-Dorman 

¶ Passed motion to deny grazing right on Green Areas 

property located on Hopewell Road (7-3 vote) 

¶ National Honey Bee Month presentation by Ms. Liz Tilton 

 

OCTOBER 

¶ Tree dedication at Grand Valley for outgoing Chairperson 

Mike Morgan 

¶ Update on Rowe Arboretum Master Plan commencement 

¶ Grand Valley construction and maintenance update 

presentation by Mr. Jon West 

¶ Campbell Jolly organized Bird Watch at Grand valley - 30 

attendees 

 

NOVEMBER 

¶ Introduced new member Mrs. Ann Gibson 

¶ Turner Farm presentation by Ms. Mary Joseph 

 

DECEMBER 

¶ Received the following donations: 1) two trees at Grand 

Valley – Daniel and Irene Randolph, 2.) two trees at Rowe 

Arboretum – Mrs. Melissa Cowan, 3.) asphalt trail 

connector at Rheinstrom Park – Mr. Pat Wynne, and 4.) In 

memory of Bud and Suzanne Rogers - $4,000 for bridle 

trail maintenance 

¶ Recommendation to accept the following green areas 

donations: 1) 9185 Camargo Road – 1.5302 acres, Lot 49 

Annesdale (adjacent to Rowe Arboretum – 0.2491 acres, 

and 3.) 9305 Old Indian Hill Road – 3.1480 acres 

¶ Little Red Schoolhouse/Albers Wood/Sutphin Tract 

presentation by Mrs. Lindsay McLean 

GREEN AREA ADVISORY COMMITTEE 2016 HIGHLIGHTS 

On January 4, 2017, Village residents and The 

Green Areas Advisory Board were treated to 

an informative talk given by Mr. Solomon 

Gamboa of Pioneer Landscapes, LLC.  Mr. 

Gamboa began his presentation by talking about how the 

well being of our ecology is declining worldwide.  Most of 

this decline is due to native species extinction.  People 

need to remove invasive species and reintroduce 

sustainable agriculture. 

Mr. Gamboa gave some interesting statistics 

around land usage.  Eighty percent of the people in the 

United States live on 3% of the land.  Forty percent of the 

land is used for livestock, which is a luxury compared to 

other countries, while 20% usage is in crops.  There are 40 

million acres of lawn in the United States, equivalent to 20 

Yellowstone National Parks.   

So, how can people improve the ecological well 

being of the land?  One way is to create a Midwest 

Tallgrass Prairie, creating a grassland ecosystem.  These 

prairies consist of native flowering plants to enhance 

pollination during the warm months as well as grasses that 

hold an aesthetic structure during the winter.  Four hours 

of sun is needed per day.  

Another way to enhance the ecosystem is to plant 

fruit bearing trees.  Some examples given for the 

Cincinnati area include American persimmon, chestnut, 

paw paw, American hazel nut and swamp white oak.  Red 

bank grape vines are also an excellent plant to grow 

because not only are the grapes edible, so are the leaves.  

Just be sure to have enough room for the vines to grow 

above deer height!!!  All of these flowers, grasses, trees 

and vines will help bring nature back into flow by creating 

host plants for caterpillars, bees and other insects. 

For further information about creating a native 

prairie or forest ecosystem in your yard, please contact 

Mr. Gamboa at www.pioneersprouts.com 

LANDSCAPING TO IMPROVE ECOSYSTEMS 
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Yes! You can tap maple trees in our climate. 

Our season starts a little earlier than points 

north because our above freezing days/freezing 

nights happen in early to mid-February. The 

maple sap rises up from the roots on days in the high 30s 

to 40s and plunges back down when it freezes at night. 

The buds on the maple trees signal for the sap to rise on 

those days to fortify them in preparation for bursting out 

into leaves. Once the buds are ready to break, the sap no 

longer plunges back down to the roots but supplies a 

steady flow of sugary nutrients so the tree can leaf out for 

summer. Once the sap stops rising it is past its prime for 

syrup making. Maple syrup season lasts about 6 weeks. 

 

Maple sap is 2% sugar and 98% water. In order to produce 

syrup the sap must reach a density of 66% on the Brix 

scale. The Brix scale reads the percentage of sugar in the 

maple syrup. It is measured by using a hydrometer. Maple 

syrup reaches the proper density at 219.5°F or 7.5° above 

the boiling point of water. 

 

The ratio of sap to syrup in our area is roughly 50:1, so 50 

gallons of sap boiled down to evaporate the water content 

will give you about a gallon of syrup! 

 

2017 marks the 5th year for us tapping our “sugar bush.” 

We will tap 12 trees with trunks diameter of 12” or more. 

The really big trees can handle 2 taps. The trees are not all 

that consistent from year to year in how much sap they 

will give, but we have gotten on average 15 gallons of sap 

per tap.  

 

Many people wonder if tapping the tree and taking 

away so much of the treeôs sap might harm the 

tree. In fact, when producers follow tapping 

guidelines, and tap only healthy trees, no damage 

to the tree results. It has been estimated that 

tapping removes only 10% or less of the treeôs 

sugar, an amount too small to hurt a healthy tree 

under normal environmental conditions. (http://

maple.dnr.cornell.edu/produc/sapflow.htm) 

 

Making maple syrup at home is very different than 

operations that are set up in a dedicated shed with an 

evaporator, fancy measuring tools and dry firewood! Aside 

from adapting more modern techniques to process our sap, 

we still enjoy the backyard method. We have an old 12 

gallon syrup kettle which is a heavy cast iron pot that 

hangs over our fire pit. As the boiling sap reduces we add 

more and more until the boil starts rising above 212°F, at 

which time it’s time to bring in to the stove to finish off at 

219-220°F, filter and bottle. If you have a good exhaust 

fan over your stovetop the moisture should not collect in 

the kitchen. The internet is full of articles and blogs about 

small scale syrup making at home! 

 

Tapping maple trees and collecting sap is fun. Bringing the 

sap to syrup is a long project. It is a labor of love and 

scientifically fascinating, but the trees don’t care if there is 

snow on the ground or if the ground is a muddy mess…the 

trees don’t care if it’s raining or sleeting. If you love 

tromping around in iffy weather conditions and love 

spending the end of winter outside, then maybe tapping 

maple trees is for you! 

 

The Cincinnati Nature Center offers maple syrup programs 

for the whole month of February. Programs feature 

identifying good tapping trees, tapping and evaporating the 

sap in their state of the art “sugar house.”  http://

www.cincynature.org/events-and-programs/ 

 

Supplies for maple syrup production can be purchased at 

the Nature Center, Lehman’s (https://www.lehmans.com), 

Tap My Trees (http://www.tapmytrees.com) to name a 

few. 

 

 

Sources: 

John & Campbell Jolly, Indian Hill residents 

https://www.farmandfleet.com/blog/test-maple-syrup-

density/ 

http://maple.dnr.cornell.edu/produc/sapflow.htm 

TAPPING MAPLE TREES HERE IN INDIAN HILL? 

http://www.cincynature.org/events-and-programs/
http://www.cincynature.org/events-and-programs/
https://www.lehmans.com)
http://www.tapmytrees.com)
https://www.farmandfleet.com/blog/test-maple-syrup-density/
https://www.farmandfleet.com/blog/test-maple-syrup-density/
http://maple.dnr.cornell.edu/produc/sapflow.htm


February 8, 2017—Indian Hill Bulletin— Page 7 

Get Cooking with the Indian Hill Equestrian Club 

 

The Indian Hill Equestrian Club (IHEC) is hoping you will 

share a piece of your family history with us. Please gather 

one, two, or a few of your favorite recipes for our first 

Indian Hill Equestrian Club cookbook. Share your recipes, 

old and new, that are your favorites for tailgating, family 

meals, holiday festivities, guest requests, sides, soups, 

salads, and, of course, your favorite sweets. Along with 

your recipes, please include a brief story or memoir about 

the recipe, who or where the recipe originated, or any fond 

or funny memories about a meal that includes the food. 

We are looking for recipes from everyone with something 

to share – both inside and outside the equestrian 

community.  

 

How to Submit Recipes   It’s super simple! You can 

either: 

1) Email the recipe(s) to one of the Cookbook 

Committee Queens: Suzanne Ruehr, suzrue@yahoo.com, 

Margie Rennie, mrennie1@icloud.com, Barb Beamer, 

beamerbj@gmail.com, Ann Gibson, 

ann@fmhconsulting.com.  

2) Mail a copy to: Ann Gibson, 9225 Shawnee Run 

Road, Cincinnati, OH 45243. 

 

Please remember: 

· List all ingredients, amounts used, accurate measures, 

cooking temperatures, and any special  instructions.  

· Include your story or anecdote about the person, location, 

event, or memory for the recipe. 

· Share with us your information: Name, favorite Indian 

Hill memories, phone and email (phone and email will not 

be published).  

· If emailing multiple recipes, please send each in a 

separate email.  

· Recipe submission authorizes the IHEC to publish the 

recipe(s) and your name free of charge, and royalty free. 

· If the submitted recipe(s) are slightly modified from 

published ones, please credit the original source and add 

"adapted from or inspired from…”.  

Deadline for submissions is February 28, 2017.  

 

The Indian Hill Equestrian Club is a non-profit (501(c)3) 

group focusing on Indian Hill Bridle Trail preservation, 

equine education, and community education and outreach. 

For membership and additional information on the Indian 

Hill Equestrian Club, visit www.ihequestrianclub.com.   

 

 

Indian Hill Equestrian Club Spring Clinic: Starting on 

Your Parelli Journey 

 

The Indian Hill Equestrian Club (IHEC) continues its 

tradition of education at our spring clinic, Starting on Your 

Parelli Journey, a 2-day, natural horsemanship workshop 

conducted by Parelli Natural Horsemanship Instructor 

Carol Goebel. Carol, a two-star Parelli instructor, will 

teach you the Seven Games, the love language, and 

leadership to help you and your horse build a relationship 

of trust.  

 

The clinic is March 18-19, 9 a.m.—4 p.m. Barn move-in is 

Friday, March 17 after 3 p.m. The cost is $400 and 

includes the clinic, a stall and bedding for the horse for 

two nights, and lunch each day provided by IHEC. The 

rider is responsible for cleaning the stall and feeding your 

horse. The clinic is first-come, first-served basis, and is 

limited to 6 riders and horses. Auditors are $20 for the 

weekend. If we have enough people signed up, we may 

add a second clinic March 25-26. To secure your spot in 

the clinic, please make your check to the Indian Hill 

Equestrian Club, c/o Cheryl Steele, 700 Milford Hills 

Drive, Milford, OH 45150.   

 

Riders will need a current Coggins, halter, 12-foot lead 

rope (if you have one), and a carrot stick (if you have one). 

Carol will have some on-hand if you do not have these 

available. The clinic will be held at Carol’s indoor arena at 

6655 Long Spurling Road, Pleasant Plain. For more 

information, contact Suzanne Ruehr at 

suzrue@yahoo.com. For membership information, visit 

www.ihequestrianclub.com.  

  

Upcoming IHEC Member Meetings: 

 

Thursday, March 2, 6 p.m. IHEC Member  Meeting:  

Trailer 2.0: Upgrades, Safety, Organization, presented 

by IHEC member, Lauren Dudzinski, and Brian Raiff of 

Midwest Truck and Trailer Repair, Midwest Best BBQ, 

7832 Glendale Milford Road, Camp Dennison.  

Thursday, April 6, 6 p.m. IHEC Member  Meeting: 

Equine Nutrition: Itôs Not Just Grain and Go. Speaker 

TBA. Location: Pam Middendorff Residence, 7895 Finley 

Lane.   

Thursday, May 4, 6 p.m. IHEC Member  Meeting: Ask 

the Vet, Ask the Chiropractor, Ask the Acupuncturist ï All 

in One! Speaker Jamie Klements, DVM, Equine 

Chiropractor, Equine Acupuncturist, of Lebanon Equine. 

Location: Ridenfly Farm, 9225 Shawnee Run Road. 

 

mailto:suzrue@yahoo.com
mailto:mrennie1@icloud.com
mailto:beamerbj@gmail.com
mailto:ann@fmhconsulting.com
http://www.ihequestrianclub.com
mailto:suzrue@yahoo.com
http://www.ihequestrianclub.com
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Who 

Indian Hill Women’s Club 

 

What 

Susie Ackerman from the Madisonville Education & Assistance Center (MEAC) 

 

When 

Wednesday, February 22, 2017 at 12:00 p.m. 

 

Where 

At the charming home of Avis Geygan, 7350 Graves Road.  Please RSVP to Avis at 271-6308 

The “Sweet Soles For Love” 

campaign to collect new 

shoes for area foster children 

officially kicked off on 

January 3, and more than 

several hundred pairs of 

shoes have already been 

collected. 

 

 This year’s goal is at least 500 pairs of shoes, which will 

be distributed to foster children throughout Hamilton 

County, Northern Kentucky, Southeastern Indian and 

Dayton. 

 

 The shoe drive will continue through Tuesday, February 

14th, and the shoes may be dropped off at any of Sibcy 

Cline’s 22 branch offices between 9 am-5 pm Monday-

Friday. 

 

 New shoes with closed toes ranging from infant size 

through men’s size 12 are greatly needed, and socks are 

also very much appreciated. 

 

 For more information visit https://www.facebook.com/

SweetSoles4Luv. 

 

Pictured Left to Right in Photo: Pam Sibcy of Sibcy Cline, 

Julie Whitney of Phillippi-Whitney Communications LLC 

and Moira Weir of Hamilton County Job & Family 

Services 

For the love of Lexi, my pet partner, whose goal in life was 

to make a difference, one paw at a time, with the help of 

Angel’s Paws/Angel’s Watch (animal Hospice) she has 

crossed the Rainbow Bridge. Today I said goodbye with tears 

streaming down my face and an agonizing ache in my heart. I 

held her paw for the last time. I kissed her sweet senior face 

as I cradled her head as she laid under the Xmas tree 

decorated with her stuffed animals. It was ever so hard to 

watch you decline yet I knew you were still feeling my love 

and came to realize my love was not leaving you, you were 

taking it with you, and I was receiving all you had left to 

give.  My tears were simply the river running beneath 

the Rainbow Bridge as you crossed.  Lexi was rescued from 

euthanasia by Volunteers For Animal Welfare when he came 

to me as “Precious” and went on to become an award 

winning therapy dog. She was nominated for National Hero 

Dog award. Recognized from the Whitehouse, Governor, 

USA Weekend, Pet Partners, Mayor, Board of Education, 

TPGC, Hospitals, nursing homes, Hospice and other great 
organizations was well earned.  We took one last ride 

fulfilling our bucket list with trips to her favorite parks in 

Madeira and Indian Hill. 

  

Lexi loved stuffed animals, but she chewed the eyes out so 

we saved them in a jar for students to guess the number each 

year. We ended with 916. As Lexi’s four paws reached out to 

change the world with her heart and to create forever doggie 

memories, we created Lexi’s Legacy. Each Monday a stuffed 

animal is gifted to a child at MES for a reading buddy. If you 

visit the Madeira library you can put your name in Lexi’s jar 

to win a stuffed animal each month. If you take your injured 

or sick pet to Care Center on Kemper Road you can pick a 

stuffed animal to love, hold and take home while you await 

the fate of your own pet. 

 

If Lexi has at any time touched your heart, the heart of your 

child or loved one, please consider a donation of a stuffed 

animal to Lexi's Legacy or make a donation to Angel's Watch 

(animal Hospice) or Volunteers For Animal Welfare c/o 

Sami Smith, 7124 Wallace Avenue, Madeira OH 45243. 

Donations are tax deductible. This is not the last chapter of 

Lexi's life. On behalf of Lexi's therapy work and her 

unconditional love for all she met I ask you for the love of 
Lexi, please honor her legacy so she can continue making a 

difference. Please visit a shelter/rescue and give a pet a 

second chance and a loving forever home. Greatness awaits 

you with four paws. Sami Smith/Lexi Pet Therapy. 

https://www.facebook.com/SweetSoles4Luv
https://www.facebook.com/SweetSoles4Luv
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TABLESIDE WITH LA SOUPE 

FOUNDER AT CCDS 

Several students from Cincinnati Country Day School 

delivered treats as a “thank you” to the Indian Hill 

Rangers during the holiday season. 

The Cincinnati Country Day Parents’ Association is 

sponsoring “Tableside,” with La Soupe founder Suzy 

DeYoung, who is making a national impact on food 

waste and child hunger.  

The event will be held Feb. 16, from 6-8 p.m., at the 

school, 6905 Given Road in Indian Hill. Guests can 

enjoy a soup tasting in the Dining Terrace, followed by a 

fireside chat in Keeler Theater. Joining DeYoung will be 

Todd Kelly, AAA 5-Diamond executive chef from 

Orchids at Palm Court, who shares her passion for 

feeding the hungry. 

Shocked to hear that more than 40% of fresh food is 

thrown into landfills, the  Milford woman was driven to 

bridge the gap between waste and want. She will share 

the inspiring story of her mission to rescue otherwise 

wasted food and provide delicious and nutritious meals 

for food-insecure families. 

DeYoung has rescued more than 120,000 pounds of 

food, saving over 270 cubic yards of landfill. A city-wide 

group of chefs volunteer to transform either La Soupe-

provided rescued food or food from their own kitchens 

into soup for distribution through La Soupe’s Newtown 

location. La Soupe shares with 47 partners, including 

schools, community centers, youth outreach groups and 

food banks.  

The event is free and open to the public. An RSVP is 

requested by Feb. 12 at: www.Countryday.net/go/

paspeaker 

For more information, contact Tina DiSanto at 415-595-

9556 or buffina@gmail.com. 

6th Annual Event! 

 

Saturday, April 22, 2017 
 

Save the date. 

Grab your friends.  

Get your team. 

See you there!  

 

 

www.ihpsf.org  
for more information and online registration 

*FREE for students 10 and under* 

Brought to you by the Indian Hill Wellness Committee  

and Beacon Orthopaedics & Sports Medicine 

http://www.Countryday.net/go/paspeaker
http://www.Countryday.net/go/paspeaker
mailto:buffina@gmail.com
http://www.ihpsf.org
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INDIAN HILL THEATRE PRESENTS INTO THE WOODS 

ñBe careful what you wish forò seems 

to be the ongoing theme in Stephen 

Sondheim and James Lapineôs Brothers 

Grimm inspired musical, Into the 

Woods. The story follows The Baker 

and his wife who wish to have a child, 

Cinderella who wishes to go the Kingôs 

Festival, and Jack who wishes his cow 

would give some milk. When the Baker 

and his wife are visited by the neighborhood witch, who 

reveals to them that she placed a curse on their family, the 

two set off on a journey into the woods to reverse the 

curse. Also in the woods, we meet Little Red, who is trying 

to visit her grandmother, the Wolf who loves tasty little 

girls, the Witchôs daughter Rapunzel, and the Princes 

chasing after their loves. By the end of Act I, everyone has 

gotten their wish and will seemingly live happily ever 

after. But in Act II, when Jackôs beanstalk brings them a 

visit from an angry Giant, we see how the consequences of 

their actions haunt them in disastrous ways. The 

community must come together to save each other and 

their kingdom, but sacrifices must be made. 

Please join us February 23rd, 24th, 25th at 7:30pm and a 

special matinee performance on February 25th at 2pm.  

Please visit our website at www.ihtheatre.com for any 

questions and ticket ordering information.  

Senior Photo Back row: Haley Ward, Katherine Sharp, Karthik Raturi, 

Nick Saba, Edmond Hooker, Jack Johnson,  

Charlie Rhoad, Kyle Goold, Elizabeth Bode 

  

Front row:  Katie Dirr, Laura Waltman, Nella Schwanekamp, Grace 

Cail, Margot Brunette, Hannah Ragnone, Shehani Gunawardena 

IHHS NAMED TO COLLEGE BOARD’S  

7TH ANNUAL AP DISTRICT HONOR ROLL 

Indian Hill High School has been named to the College 

Board’s 7th Annual AP® District Honor Roll. The 

Honor Roll recognizes 433 school districts in the U.S. 

and Canada that have increased access to AP 

coursework while maintaining or increasing the 

percentage of students earning scores of 3 or higher on 

AP Exams. 

 

The AP Honor Roll recognizes efforts to expand access 

to AP coursework and improve student performance on 

AP Exams. According to the College Board, Honor 

Roll Districts defy the expectation that expanding 

access automatically results in a decline in the 

percentage of exams earning passing scores.  

 

Congratulations to our students, staff members, 

families, and community for their hard work and 

commitment to outstanding academic performance. 

 

INDIAN HILL PRIMARY & ELEMENTARY CELEBRATE  

THE HOLIDAY SEASON WITH MUSIC 

The Primary and Elementary students enjoyed the 

morning of their last day before winter break with 

assemblies filled with holiday music. Students from all 

grades participated in making these celebrations to 

remember. 

 

Bartholomew the Elf also made his annual holiday 

appearance, visiting students and staff at all schools and 

joining with Primary students to sing “Jingle Bells.” He 

made an extra-special stop in the kindergarten classes, 

stopping to take photos with the students. 

http://www.ihtheatre.com
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Can't make it to the 

game? Watch Indian Hill 

HS athletic events streamed 

LIVE on your  SmartTV, 

PC, Smartphone or Tablet. 

 

From an internet-connected SMART TV, just choose your 

YouTube channel button, then search for “IHTN1.” Select 

the IHTN1 logo, and then select the video you would like 

to watch from the on-screen menu. 

To watch on a personal computer, smartphone or tablet, 

simply log on to the internet and go to IHBraves.org. 

Scroll down the home page to the second module in the 

right-hand column titled “View IH Athletic Events 

Streamed Live.” Click PLAY and select your video. 

 

Then sit back and relax, enjoy some snacks and a drink, 

and still experience the excitement of live Indian Hill High 

School sports! 

REMEMBER: YOU CAN WATCH IHHS ATHLETIC  

EVENTS LIVE-STREAMED WHEREVER YOU MAY BE 

IHHS MOCK TRIAL CONTINUES TO DOMINATE IN COURT 

IHPSF ANNOUNCES INAUGURAL ALUMNI AWARD WINNERS 

While Indian Hill 

High School athletics 

dominate ON the 

court, the Mock Trial 

teams continue to 

dominate IN the court. 

 

In mid-December, as students were breathing a sigh of 

relief having made it to winter break, IHHS Mock Trial 

teams left for Miami University at 6:30 am on an icy, cold 

Sunday morning to face other teams around the state. The 

two teams placed fist and second overall – causing a 

parent from an opposing school to state, “They ought to 

ban Indian Hill from these things; give someone else a 

chance.” 

 

The teams then proceeded to start 2017 off right, taking 

the UC Mock Trial Invitational with first, second and third 

places, plus winning 11 out of 12 possible awards, and 

continuing the now-four-year streak of winning the event. 

The sophomore team placed third; junior team second; and 

senior team first. Out of the 28 teams at this state-wide 

tournament, only three went undefeated – and they all 

belonged to Indian Hill!  

 

Since Indian Hill Mock Trial started attending these 

college tournaments, they are now 6-0, having won at UC 

all four times and Miami both times they entered. 

The Indian Hill Public Schools Foundation is proud to 

announce the recipients of the first ever Indian Hill 

Alumni Awards.  Established this year, the awards honor 

graduates of Indian Hill High School for outstanding 

accomplishments in their profession or in their 

community.  The award winners will be honored at a 

Foundation celebration in April 2017. 

  

Distinguished Alumni Award:  James M. 

Anderson (’59) 

After graduating from IHHS in 1959, Jim 

received a BA from Yale and a law degree 

from Vanderbilt. He then spent two years in 

the Army (1966-68), one of those years in Viet Nam, 

serving as a Captain. Returning to Cincinnati, he joined 

Taft, Stettinius & Hollister, becoming a partner.  Anderson 

may best be known as President and CEO of Cincinnati 

Children’s Hospital Medical Center from 1996 – 2009. He 

was Board Chair for 4 years prior to that and had been on 

the board since 1979. He was a key figure in shaping the 

extraordinary growth at the medical center, making it one 

of the top centers in the nation, and retired in 2009. 

 

 He has served on numerous business boards, including 

being Chairman of the National Stock Exchange Inc., as 

(Continued on page 12) 
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well as civic Boards such as the Cincinnati Center for 

Developmental Disorders, Hamilton County Regional 

Airport Authority and the Dan Beard Council of the Boy 

Scouts of America.  He also served as the Mayor of Indian 

Hill from 1987 – 1989. 

 

“I am an IH alum, proud of my association with and 

grateful to the school system for the experience it 

provided.  Starting in the 6th grade through graduation I 

had the benefit of caring teachers who wouldn't let me be 

less than my potential.  That is a community treasure of 

great and enduring value.  My wife Marge and I are 

delighted that our four children had the same, even 

improved experience and I am happy to report each is a 

contributing citizen.  My hope is that the school system 

can continue its commitment to caring for its individual 

students, seeking the best in each and providing a moral 

framework that lasts a lifetime. “ 

 

Brave Service Award:  Jenifer F. Faulkner (’78) 

After graduating Miami with a BS in business, 

Jenifer worked at Bartlett Company, an 

investment management firm and rose to the 

level of partner. While working, she completed 

her MBA from UC in 1984.  From there, she 

was a founding partner of a life insurance and 

full service investment company, Financial 

Dimensions. 

 

After starting a family, she turned her energy to 

community service. She served numerous volunteer 

leadership roles for IH schools. She was a Girl Scout 

Troop Leader for 13 years, even while battling cancer, 

committed to seeing her troop complete the highest rank of 

the Gold Award.  

 

She was extremely active at Armstrong Chapel, serving 

for many years on the finance committee where she 

audited the church books and taxes.  She also led 

“Operation Christmas Child,” a program sending care 

boxes to children in third world countries. Jenifer managed 

this for several years, growing its impact every year. Her 

final year, just weeks before passing, Jenifer organized a 

packing party and manned it from her wheel chair. 

 

 For IHPSF, she was a PTO rep in 2009 and served as 

Treasurer from 2010 to 2014.  Her husband, Ray, and 

three children will accept the honor on Jenifer’s behalf.  

He states, “"We are very honored and proud that the 

Foundation has chosen Jenifer for this award.  She was a 

very caring, loving and giving Mother, Daughter, Troop 

leader, Financial Advisor, Volunteer, Wife and Friend to 

so many.  We miss her very much every day.  This award 

puts a smile on our face as we remember her for all the 

ways in which she had an impact on so many." 

 

 Young Brave Award:  Doug Feigelson (’10) 

Even while a student at IHHS, Doug was 

using his unconventional thinking and 

superior computer coding skills to help 

raise funds for IHPSF.  He devised a coding 

system for online retail sales that would 

find the lowest price and in that small 

margin, also take a percentage and give it to charities. He 

developed this same strategy while an undergrad at MIT 

and developed it into his current tech business, Zinc 

Technologies, Inc. in the San Francisco area. He works 

with online stores such as Walmart, Macy’s and Target as 

well as Amazon.com.  A percentage of the profits earned 

are committed to charities – one of which is the 

IHPSF.  Feigelson is also helping startup entrepreneurs in 

Africa and has contributed significant finances and 

resources to this cause.  At a young age, Doug is already 

making a big impact in the tech world and beyond.  He 

will continue to be a “Brave to watch” over the years. 

 

“I am honored to receive the Young Brave Award. After 

graduating MIT and starting forward on my career I also 

looked back to appreciate the wonderful education I 

received at Indian Hill from so many fantastic teachers, 

faculty, and volunteers. I would not be where I am without 

them. I am grateful to be able to support the district in the 

hopes that we can provide a similar experience to the 

students of today as well as those to come.” 

(Continued from page 11) 

MOVING ON UP: NAVIGATING TRANSITIONS FOR 

YOUR STUDENTS ACROSS THE AGES AND STAGES. 

 

On March 1 from 6:30-8:00 pm, Rachel McCoy, therapist at 

Children's Hospital, will present "Moving on Up: Navigating 

Transitions for our students across the Ages and Stages." This 

presentation is free and open to the public. It will be held in the 

Indian Hill HS Multi-Purpose Room, 6865 Drake Rd. 

 

This presentation will focus on the various challenges each age 

group faces as they make some of the bigger transitions in a 

school setting and their lives. Information about how these 

transitions interact with certain developmental stages will be 

covered, as well as tips to help make these transitions easier for 

both the student and the family. This presentation will cover 

information for students in grades K-12, providing insights and 

guidance for parents as they help their children navigate the 

challenging growing up process. 
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SUBMITTING ARTICLES AND PICTURES 

 

All copy and pictures sent to the Village office to be included in the Bulletin should be sent by email to 

kzenni@ihill.org.  If it is not possible for you to email, you can contact Kari at 979-6218. 

CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE WWW.IHILL.ORG 

 

You can find the Indian Hill Bulletin on our website at www.ihill.org.  Just click on Bulletin and begin 

reading!  You will find the most recent Bulletin as well as past Bulletins.  You will also find information on all 

our departments, Grand Valley and meeting minutes for Council and Planning Commission.  You can find 

schedules for recycling and trash pickup and fill out forms for Building and Zoning, the Rangers, Public 

Works and Taxes.  There are also links to the schools, churches and the Recreation Commission. 

Village of Indian Hill 

2017 Bulletin Schedule 

 

      Copy Deadline           Mailing Date 

ONLINE BILL PAYMENT NOW AVAILABLE 
 

Residents and customers can now make payments  online.  This service is a bill payment service for alarm 

monitoring, boat storage, bridle trail membership, gun club membership, extra pickups, water bills, or any 

other account you may have with the Village.  One time payments can be made, or you can sign up for 

payments to be deducted from your bank account on their due date automatically.  This service allows for 

secure electronic transfer of payments from your bank account.  To sign up for this service, log on to the 

Village’s website at ihill.org and click on the link on the homepage. 

1/13/2017   2/8/2017 

2/17/2017   3/8/2017 

3/17/2017   4/5/2017 

4/14/2017   5/3/2017 

5/12/2017   5/31/2017 

6/9/2017   6/28/2017 

8/18/2017   9/6/2017 

9/15/2017   10/4/2017 

10/13/2017   11/1/2017 

11/10/2017   11/29/2017 

12/8/2017   12/27/2017 

mailto:kzenni@ihill.org
http://www.ihill.org
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The Story of Valentine’s Day  

IMAGES    

 

        ...THEN AND NOW  
 

From the Indian Hill Historical Society      

     There are varying opinions about the origins of Valentine’s Day. Some believe it goes back 2000 years to ancient Rome.  A 

pagan fertility festival, Lupercalia, celebrated Lupercus, a god who protected citizens from wolves and ensured the safety of 

their crops and livestock in the upcoming year. Besides feasting, dancing and singing, a dog and goat were sacrificed and their 

hides were used to slap women and agricultural fields.  It was believed this practice would make the females and land more 

fertile.  This rite was carried on for hundreds of years in the middle of February. 

     Over time, Christianity came to Rome and the population no longer believed in Lupercus.  The 

Catholic Church decided to continue the holiday - without some of the pagan rituals.  At least three 

different saints were named Valentine or Valentinus.   One St. Valentine was killed circa 270 AD for 

his belief in Catholicism, and the church martyred him.  A second St. Valentine (jailed for his 

religious beliefs) befriended his jailer’s blind daughter, and wrote her a note “From your Valentine” 

shortly before he was beheaded.  The young girl’s eyesight was miraculously restored.   A third St. 

Valentine was known to marry young soldiers – a crime in the Roman Empire because single men 

made better soldiers than those with wives and families.  When Valentine continued to perform 

marriages for young lovers secretly, he was executed.  All three saints were sympathetic, heroic, 

brave, and romantic figures and became very popular.  Though the observation of St. Valentine’s Day 

stemmed from the early Romans, it became imbued with Anglo Saxon customs over the centuries. 

     Other European nations adopted this holiday.  In England it was believed that birds found their mates mid-February, so it 

was a perfect time to choose a sweetheart. The British played games, feasted and danced, and children went from door to door 

singing, and homeowners gave them pennies or sweets.  One game involved boys’ names written on scraps of paper, thrown in 

a pot, and fetched out by girls, who supposedly would become their brides. In France, the custom was “une loterie d’amour” (a 

lottery for love) wherein single men and women connected by shouting at each other from 

windows to pair up.  Flower bouquets were often part of the courtship in France, too. Italians 

traditionally gathered together in gardens to listen to poetry on February 14, and in Austria, 

Hungary, and Germany, the day was celebrated with dancing and parties.   

     People started sending homemade poems or notes, which became known as valentines, to 

their sweethearts mid-February.  These were decorated with hearts, flowers, birds, or cupid-

like figures.  The oldest known surviving valentine is preserved in London.  It is a poem 

written by Charles, Duke of Orleans, to his wife, while he was imprisoned 

in the Tower of London in 1415. Written valentines became commonplace 

in England in the 1400s.  Shakespeare’s A Midsummer Nightôs Dream, 

penned in the late 1500s, included references to the holiday. It continued to 

gain popularity. 

     Eventually the custom of observing Valentine’s Day crossed the ocean 

and came to the USA. In the mid-1700s, handmade valentines were 

exchanged in the states as symbols of affection.  By the 1840s, the first mass-

produced valentines were sold in America.  Particularly memorable were 

those of Esther Howland, “Mother of the Valentine”, who commercially produced elaborate creations 

layered with ribbons, lace, and pictures.  In the Victorian era, valentines were lavishly adorned.  In 1906, 

American Greetings Company began operations, and by 1913 Hallmark supplied cards.  

     Currently over a billion Valentine’s Day cards are sent each year.  Many Americans also exchange gifts 
such as chocolates, candy, plush toys, lingerie, flowers, and jewelry.  As well as being a commercial 

holiday, February 14 has become a popular date for proposals and marriages.   During the doldrums of 

winter, Valentine’s Day has become a special time to exchange tokens of love and to kindle romance.   

Buckingham Lodge 
1861 

Valentine, circa 1900 

Germany, 1920s 
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INDIAN  HILL  HISTORICAL  SOCIETY  

 

Rent the Little Red Schoolhouse 
 

 For your next party, off-site business meeting, rehearsal dinner, wedding, reunion, 

anniversary, shower, or any occasion! 
 

 
¶ Charming, beautiful, historic one-room 

schoolhouse 

¶ Modern, commercial kitchen 

¶ A/V system and Wi-Fi 

¶ Choose your own caterer 

¶ Bring your own food / alcohol 

¶ Tree shaded lawn - perfect for tents and 

outdoor activities 

¶ Unique rural setting 

 

 
Inquiries:     513-891-1873  ihhist@cinci.rr.com  www.indianhill.org 

 

Please join us on February 19th at 12:30 at the Little Red Schoolhouse  
 

National Landmarks of Hamilton County 
 

Come along on a virtual tour of 14 sites in Hamilton County designated as National Historic 

Landmarks by the U.S. Department of Interior.   Plum Street Synagogue, Spring Grove Cemetery, 

Union Terminal, Pendleton House, Cincinnati Zoo, Music Hall, Carew Tower / Netherland Plaza 

Hotel, Cincinnati Observatory, and the Majestic Showboat are just some of the locations to be seen. 

Learn about these places and the important roles they’ve had in shaping America’s history. 
 

Please join us for a delightful brunch by La Petite Pierre to be served prior to the presentation. 

 

Reservations by February 13th  Members: $35  Non Members $45 
 

 891-1873 or www.indianhill.org 

Help Wanted:  Librarian 
 

¶ Hours are flexible, 10 hours per week 

¶ Library Sciences background preferred 

¶ Categorizing materials 

¶ Data Entry with Past Perfect 

¶ Filing, scanning, and support for office / research needs 
 

For more details, please call 891-1873 or email: ihhist@cinci.rr.com 



RETURN TO: 

INDIAN HILL BULLETIN 

6525 DRAKE ROAD 

CINCINNATI, OHIO 45243 

Village of Indian Hill Public Meeting Dates 

All meetings held in Council Chambers 

March 2017 

 

Green Areas Advisory Comm 5:30 p.m. March 1, 2017 

Recreation Commission   7:30 p.m. March 6, 2017 

Public Safety Committee  7:30 a.m. March 16, 2017 

Law Committee   8:00 a.m. March 16, 2017 

Finance Committee  7:30 a.m. March 17, 2017 

Public Works Committee  7:00 a.m. March 21, 2017 

Buildings & Grounds Committee 7:30 a.m. March 21, 2017 

Water Works Committee  8:00 a.m. March 21, 2017 

Planning Commission  7:00 p.m. March 21, 2017 

Mayor’s Court/Council Meeting 6:00 p.m. March 27, 2017 

February 2017 

 

Green Areas Advisory Comm 5:30 p.m. Feb. 1, 2017 

Recreation Commission   7:30 p.m. Feb. 6, 2017 

Planning Commission  7:00 p.m. Feb. 15, 2017 

Public Safety Committee  7:30 a.m. Feb. 16, 2017 

Law Committee   8:00 a.m. Feb. 16, 2017 

Finance Committee  7:30 a.m. Feb. 17, 2017 

Public Works Committee  7:00 a.m. Feb. 21, 2017 

Buildings & Grounds Committee 7:30 a.m. Feb. 21, 2017 

Water Works Committee  8:00 a.m. Feb. 21, 2017 

Mayor’s Court/Council Meeting 6:00 p.m. Feb. 27, 2017 


